
File No. 15-0218-S7 

COMMUNICATION FROM CHAIR, PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE relative to the donation of
cybercrime investigation courses for the benefit of the Los Angeles Police Department (LAPD).

Recommendation for Council action:

AUTHORIZE the LAPD to accept the donation of cybercrime investigation courses valued at
$116,500.00 from the Los Angeles Police Foundation, and thank the donor for this generous gift.

Fiscal Impact Statement: None submitted by the LAPD. Neither the City Administrative Officer
nor the Chief Legislative Analyst has completed a financial analysis of this report.

Community Impact Statement: None submitted.

SUMMARY 

In a report to the Board of Police Commissioners dated March 27, 2015, LAPD requests
authority to accept a donation of cybercrime investigation courses. LAPD reports that the
classes will provide Department personnel with a fundamental understanding of cybercrime and
how to investigate its occurrences. The donation also includes two Mobile Device Forensic
classes which will provide Department personnel with POST certification for the seizure and
examination of mobile devices. This certification is required for court proceedings. On March 31,
2015, the Board approved LAPD's request.

At the Public Safety Committee meeting held June 12, 2015, the Committee Chair
recommended that Council authorize LAPD to accept this donation.

Respectfully Submitted,

PUBLIC SAFETY MITTEE

MEMBE V

ENGLANDER: YES

BUSCAINO: ABSENT

BONIN: ABSENT

O'FARRELL: ABSENT

MARTINEZ: ABSENT
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